
June 9, 1967
A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE STAFF OF LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE, 200 NORTH MONROE STREET, EUGENE, OREGON

SUMMER BRINGING NO LETUP IN ACTIVITY

As the 1966-67 College year draws to a close LCC is already deep in
plans for the coming year. Activities scheduled so far include the
Administration-Division Chairman retreat August 3 & 4; call for bids
for the last group of nev; campus buildings on August 15 {Phase I); and
plans to work through the summer for two important committees:
Professional Growth Program Development, and Accreditation Self-
Study. The Staff Load, Staff Evaluation, Audio-Visual, Culinary Arts,
Curriculum and Program Development, Family Life Curriculum and
Program Development Committees will complete projects already under
way this summer.

MURIEL GETS TEETH INTO DEGREE STUDENT, STAFF ART READY FOR
PROGRAM OGLING

Muriel Peterson, Head of the LCC Dental
Program, will spend the summer attend
ing the University of Iowa summer
session. Mrs. Peterson has received

an award covering tuition and fees, plus
a $600 stipend, under the Dental Auxiliary
Teachers Summer Education Program
which is supported by the U. S. Public
Health Department.

Mrs. Peterson will be eligible for the
same award for three additional summer

sessions.

The LCC Art Show is currently in pro

gress at the Maude I. Kerns Art Center,
1910 16th, Eugene. The exhibit of student
and Instructor art will be on display through
June 28.

Ron Janson, Art Center Director, invites
all staff members to drop by any time be-
tv;een the hours of 9:00 am to 5:00 pm.

SIX MORE FACULTY HIRED

6 nev; staff members were hired at the

June 7 Board meeting: Carole Brubaker,
PE; Joanna Cohen, Psychology; Betty-Coe
Ekstrom, Counselor; George Gyorgyfalvy,
PE; Michael Mitchell, Science; and Judson
Pond, Chemistry.

KPNW AND THE TORCH SNOOZING

Some LCC services will assume

"vacation status" along with the students
and instructors.

Station KPNW is off the air as of June 9

and will resume broadcasting at 90. 3 me
on the FM band on June 19 if enough
students enroll.

RACE STARTS AGAIN SEPTEMBER 11

Teaching staff membersReminder:

report September 11 for In-Service.
Division Chairmen report September 1.

The TORCH has suspended publication
for the summer and will resume after

the start of fall classes.

Staff members are asked to report sum
mer addresses to Edna Kennel if they

have not already done so.

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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BULLETIN BOARD ELLENE SURRENDERS ADMINISTRATIVE

CHORESRoom 6-b, 9:00 am
. . Monday, June 12

Room 6-b, 10:00 am
. . . Monday, June 12

Room 12-e, 9:00 am
. . Tuesday, June 13

Room 12-e, 2:30-am

. . Tuesday, June 13

Personnel

Poll. Comm

Evaluation

Committee .

President's

Cabinet . .

The LCC Board, at its Wednesday meet

ing, regretfully accepted the resignation
if Ellene Goldsmith as Division Chair

man of the Nursing and Home Economics
Division. Mrs. Goldsmith submitted her

resignation for reasons of health. She will
continue to serve as Division Chairman

until a replacement is obtained; and will
resume teaching on a full-time basis the
coming year.

Division

Council

EARBOOKS DUE JULY 15

Publication date for the TITAN, LCC
yearbook, is set for July 15, 1967.
Yearbooks will be mailed after that date

to subscribers. They will also be on sale
■ at the Bookstore for those who did not

purchase subscriptions.

Birthday greetings to the following:

Belated happy birthday's to Claudia Bringle
and Dean William Hein, June 5; Penny
Miller and Tom Kienlen, June 7.

And for this week, Pam Hobbs, June 12;
Maxine Gauthier, June 14; Dr. Ken Hills,
June 16.3TAFF VIPs INTRODUCED TO BOARD

Newly elected members of the Executive
Committee of the LCC Staff Association

and the Stadf Personnel Policies Com

mittee for 1967-68 were introduced at

the June 7 Board meeting.

Staff Association officers for the coming
year are Mel Gaskill, President; Robert
Norman, Vice-President; Marje Blood,
Secretary; and Gary Rholl, Treasurer,

ew SPPC representatives are; Gordon
Wehner, William Ruiter, and Edna Kennel,

KAREN NEW SPPC HIGH MUCKA-MUCK

Chairman for the SPPC for the 67-68 year

is Karen Lan.sdov;ne; Vice-Chairman is
Gordon Wehner; Edna Kennel is Secretary.

Recent discussion at Personnel Policies

Committee meetings has centered on
Summer Session salary schedules for
Instructional Staff and Division Chairmen,

and will be carried over to the next meeting,

June 30, for further consideration.

T^T

SUMMER REGISTRATION THROUGH 6/10/67FALL CLASS SCHEDULES AT STANDS

The Fall Term Time Schedule is now

available on ?dl campuses at the Torch
no’vsstands.

Registration for LCC Summer School began
Monday, June 5, and will continue through
Monday, June 19. Classes begin on June 19.

^

THE TREE WHICH MOVES SOME TO TEARS

OF JOY IS IN THE EYES OF OTHERS ONLY

A GREEN THING THAT STANDS IN THE WAY.

--William Blake

BOOK OF THE V/EEK

Book of the Seven Seas

--Peter Freuchen

This well-illustrated book contains

stories and facts by an experienced
explorer and writer.



THE TITAN

)
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SUMMER COMMITTEES

Several faculty committees are scheduling
meetings during the summer months. The
Faculty Load Committee, set up to study
staff load problems and to make recom

mendations for improvement, is made up
of the following members: George Mast,
Robert Norman, John Phillips, and Boyd
Ryan, with Richard Fraga as Chairman.

Members of the Audio Visual Committee

include William Beals, Chairman; and
John Howard, Keith Harker, and Gerald Rasmussen, plus all Division Chairmen
Their assignment is to develop audio visual materials lists for the Library, evaluation
of lists, and to develop rental schedules for materials.

The Professional Growth and Staff Evaluation Committees have been combined and are

meeting frequently to develop programs in both these areas for the College. Delpha
Daggett, Professional Growth Committee Chairman, and James Snow, Staff Evaluation

Committee Chairman, will serve as co-Chairmen of the joint committee. Members
include Howard Zink, Darwin McCarroll, Robert Maxwell, Keith Harker, Hazel Smith,
Jean Specht, Robert Boettcher, William Beals, William Morris, and Ralph Burns.

NOTICE

The Faculty Load Committee reminds

all faculty members to mail in your
questionnaires if you have not already
done so. The information is now under

going analysis. HURRY!

FOUR MORE JOIN TEAM RETREATPLANNED

New personnel hired at the June 21, 1967
Board meeting were Edward Seabloom,
Math Instructor; Robert Cook, Counselor-

Instructor; Donald Owneby. Librarian;
and Robert Gault, Assistant Professor of

Drafting.

An Administrative Retreat is planned for
August 3, 4, and 5, and will include all
administrative personnel, plus Division
Chairmen and summer committee members.

The retreat will provide an excellent op

portunity for getting acquainted with fellow
workers,

The program for the retreat will center
around review of the Staff Handbook changes;
general planning for 1967-68; discussion of
the organizational structure of the College;
review of summer committee reports; and
discussion of staff morale and communica

tions.

The location for the meeting will be announced
as soon as plans are complete.

SUMMER ENROLLMENT

Latest figures from the Office of the Dean
of Students show 413 students enrolled in

the LCC Summer Session which began on
June 19 and will continue through the 1st
of September. In addition, 375 persons
are enrolled in Adult Education classes.

WORRY IS THE INTEREST PAID BY THOSE WHO BORROW TROUBLE

George W. Lyon
DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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FROM THE SITE

Construction at the new campus cite is
moving 'full speed ahead* as contractors
dig in to complete excavation for all the
campus tunnels which will connect the
campus buildings. Grading for the outsid*
PE Activity Area, Medical Technology
Building, and PE Building is being com
pleted and work is beginning on parking
areas and roads.

In addition to excavation work, more
columns for the Automotive Diesel Build

ing were being erected as of June 15, as
well as pouring of concrete. Concrete
footings for the Industrial Technology and
Apprenticeship Building have been poured
also.

Contractors working at the site at the pre
sent time include C. H. Durbin Company,

site grading; Wilson Construction Company,
Science, Electronics, and Forum buildings;
Verne Harding Company, Mechanics build
ing; and Robert Morrow Company, Business
Technology, Industrial Technology, and
Administration buildings.

BULLETIN BOARD

Room 6-b, 11:00 am
. . Friday, June 3

Room 6-b, 7:00 pm
, . Friday, June 3

Public Rel.

Coord. Council

Staff Personnel

Policies Comm

IMPROVE READING SKILLS

Another new program is under way at the
Study Skills Center. MINI SPEED READING
is a new course designed to increase under
standing of the nature of reading, reading
flexibility and range, perception, word
power, and speed gains.

The 1-hour classes will be held Monday

and Wednesday' at 8:30 and 10:30 am;
Monday and Wednesday evenings at 7:00 pm.
Students may enroll for any of the three
sessions. Classes will run for five sessions,

the first beginning June 28.

Registration can be made by calling or
stopping by the SSC at 665 Cheshire,
(telephone 342-4931, Ext. 73).

The course is open to all LCC faculty and
students. Limited enrollment makes

prompt registration a must. MORE GRADUATES

ADULT ED THIS WEEK Three MDTA classes graduated a total of
47 students June 16, 1967, it was reported

today from the office of Robert Marshall,
MDTA Director,

17 members of the Home Health Aid class

received certification through the State
Board of Health; 15 members of the Fry
Cook and Bookkeeper classes (each) re
ceived Certificates of Completion on the
same date,

BIRTHDAYS , . .BIRTHDAYS. . .

Week of June 26

Eugene Campus
Eugene Campus
Eugene Campus
Florence

Bishop Sewing I m-w
Mini Reading
Refresher Math

Reading Improve, t

Classes beginning the week of June 19
were Business Machines, Bookkeeping,
Typing, Shorthand, High School Science,
High School Social Studies, Home Furnish
ings (Upholstery), Bishop Sewing I, and
Driver Training.		

m-w

t

Greetings to William Morris, 6-19; Bert
Dotson and Lee Halbert, 6-22; Sharon
Harwood, 6-23; Elvie Millett, 6-24; Ron
Janson, 6-26; Donald Davis, 6-27; Delta
Sanderson and Dr, Maris VanBlaaderen,
6-28.

ALL PERSONNEL ON DUTY JULY 5

WILL MEET AT 9:00 AM IN THE STUDIO
FORA BRIEF ORIENTATION MEETING.


